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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 

s 9(2)(h)
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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

• While New Zealand is attempting to transition from fossil fuels and will not issue 

new offshore petroleum exploration permits there continues to be an offshore 

petroleum industry and that industry, while it exists, will always be reliant on non-

resident rigs and seismic vessels.  New Zealand does not have a policy to actively 

disincentivise, or prevent, petroleum production and even if it was to do so in the 

future there would be more efficient measures to achieve this than a policy that 

inadvertently encourages churn. 

• There is no expectation that tax legislation will remain constant.  If a decision was 

made in the future to end this exemption the Government has regular tax omnibus 

bills and could repeal the provision in a shorter time than leaving the remaining 

time of a 5-year exemption to expire.  While we have not attempted to quantify the 

cost, the administrative and parliamentary costs of a future repeal would be the 

same, or likely lower, than the cost of a single 5-year extension.  

 












